JACKSON TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS WORKSHOP-VOTING MEETING MINUTES

October 16, 2023

The October 16, 2023, workshop voting meeting of the Jackson Township Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Grinnell at 4:30 PM. In attendance were Chairman Jay Grinnell, Supervisor Marianne Hall and Township Manager Chris Rearick.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION:

There was no public comment.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

1. On a motion by Hall seconded by Osterwise, to approve the minutes for the Setpember18, 2023, workshop meeting and the September21, 2023 voting meeting, the motion passed unanimously.

APPROVAL OF THE FINANCIAL REPORTS:

1. On a motion by Osterwise seconded by Grinnell, to approve September 2023 Financial Reports and October 2023 Accounts Payable, the motion passed unanimously.

NEW BUSINESS:

- 1. On a motion by Grinnell seconded by Hall, to appoint part-time Bookkeeper/Administrative Assistant position at a rate of \$23.00 per hour, the motion passed unanimously.
- On a motion by Hall seconded by Osterwise, to approve a release from financial security for Jackson Trails as recommended by the Township Engineer, the motion passed unanimously.
- On a motion by Grinnell seconded by Hall, to approve a release from financial security for Harmony Place as recommended by the Township Engineer, the motion passed unanimously.

DISCUSSION:

1. Tollgate School Road HOA Representatives discussed speeding on local roads with Township Officials. Their number one concern was safety and that there is excessive speeding on Tollgate School Road. They inquired about speed monitoring signs with live feedback, increased police presence, installing speed bumps and investigating whether roundabouts were a possibility. Additionally, they noted that there is excessive speeding on side streets and repeated failure of motorists to stop at stop signs. Officials have researched this problem over the last month and collected data noted that most traffic occurs during the week and only 5% of vehicles went over 40 mph. The average speed was 30.4 mph and it seems most of the trips are from residents on Tollgate School Road and not using the road as a cut through. In response, the Township Manager will discuss painting lines on roads for speed enforcement as well as rotating portable speed bumps in the spring. The HOA also discussed miscellaneous items regarding retention pond maintenance, street parking, installing traffic lights and the Township's stance on dumpsters on side streets. The Township Manager stated that the HOA Board could petition that the

Township will add the development to the map for no parking and would place signs noting no parking restrictions that could be enforced.

ADJOURNMENT:

There being no other business before the Board, on a motion by Osterwise seconded by Hall, the meeting was adjourned at 5:50 PM.

Jay Grinnell, Chairman